Dear Elizabeth

T have just picked up out of office emails for Charles until 4th April and for Stuart until 31st March. Your
email has been provided as an alternative.

Please can you action the following points as detailed in my email to Charles this morning. Given that the
DCC meeting is next Thursday 7th April it is very urgent that the attachments are uploaded onto the Council

website without delay.

If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.



With thanks and kind regards

Karen Beare
on behalf of Friends of Millfield Lane

Begin forwarded message:

Charles

Please treat this email as acknowledgement of your email of Thursday 24th March at 18.48 confirming that
a report on this scheme is now on the agenda for the next DCC on 7th April.

Furthermore:

1. Stakeholders have noted that a Statutory Declaration was recently submitted by this Applicant with
regard to access to the Water House and this 2011 document was uploaded onto the Council's website just 9
working days ago on 15th March 2016 at 13.25 without a formal consultation period. In response to this
document, please find attached five witness statements from local landowners and neighbours. Please can
you ensure that all five documents are uploaded to the website as a matter of urgency so that Members have
them available when considering the substance of this application.

I would particularly draw your attention to the statement by Derrick Dale QC, the owner of the Wallace
House. The Applicant, by his own admission, has no rights of way past his western boundary, yet all 12
versions of this CTMP rely on his HGVs accessing site unlawfully using land owned by Mr Dale and the
City of London. As a result, this Applicant has failed to demonstrate the minimum requirement that his
HGVs can safely access site and leave by turning left into Millfield Lane in forward gear.

2. lalso note that not all WSP SWAs submitted by me have been uploaded onto the Councils website.
Please can you ensure that both sets (as attached below) for 8.4m and 7.6m long HGVs are available on the
website for Members' consideration.



3. At the same time please can you ensure that my email to you of 14 March at 11.18 regarding the new
drainage drawings (that were uploaded on 8th March 2016 without stakeholder consultation prior to the
fourth BIA audit) is also uploaded onto the website as it appears to be missing. I understand the City of
London is currently finalising their formal response to the most recent drainage proposals despite supporting
information only having been uploaded onto the Council website as late as 15th March 2016.

4. And finally, please find attached a petition on behalf of the Friends of Millfield Lane. This has been
signed by 4,018 signatories all urging LB Camden to refuse this application on the grounds of unacceptable
construction impacts on Millfield Lane and potential environmental damage to the Bird Sanctuary Pond.
Please can you ensure that this is recorded and made available to Members in the usual way.

With regards

Karen Beare

on behalf of Friends of Millfield Lane
ATTACHMENTS

1. Five witness statements from Millfield Lane landowners and Water House neighbours.

2. WSP Parson Brinckerhoff - SWA for a 8.4m concrete mixer accessing/leaving Water
House site.

3. WSP Parson Brinckerhoff - SWA for a small 7.6m tipper accessing/leaving Water House
site.

4. Friends of Millfield Lane petition - 4018 signatures










